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Since 1999, the amount of prescription painkillers prescribed and sold in the U.S. has nearly 

quadrupled and in the past 15 years, has led to the deaths of more than half a million people. 

Santa Cruz County has one of the highest rates of prescription opioid deaths in California, in 

fact, enough opioids are prescribed in our county for every man, woman, and child to medicate 

themselves around the clock for 6 weeks of each year. From 2010-2013 Santa Cruz County had 

an average of 12.72 deaths from prescription opioids per 100,000 residents—the highest among 

all Bay Area counties.   

 

Through funding from the California Health Care Foundation, the Health Improvement 

Partnership of Santa Cruz County has spearheaded efforts to address the crisis of opioid misuse, 

over-use, and over-prescribing in our community. With full awareness that this issue is 

complicated and multifaceted, members of this community have taken an interdisciplinary 

approach in the formation of SafeRx Santa Cruz County. SafeRx Santa Cruz County is a 

coalition of social service, government, and healthcare organizations dedicated to aligning and 

accelerating existing efforts around safety, awareness, and best practices for prescription pain 

medication. This work is being done by shifting the culture of prescription medication from one 

of high prescribing and use, to one of judicious prescribing and improved health, while ensuring 

a safe and compassionate community for patients, medical and behavioral health providers, and 

all Santa Cruz County residents. 

 

To address the three current federal priority areas around opioid medications—supporting safe 

prescribing practices, expanding access to medication-assisted substance use disorder treatment, 

and increasing the availability of drug overdose treatment medication (Naloxone)—SafeRx has 

been structured into three main work groups: 1) Change Package Development 2) Education and 

Community Engagement and 3) Coalition Metrics. Since the formation of the coalition, these 

work groups have produced a universal definition of opioid failure, developed opioid prescribing 

guidelines, trained numerous organizations and individuals in the administration of Naloxone, 

formed a community dashboard with metrics to measure the community’s progress, and created 

brochures and posters to educate the community about this crisis.  

 

Although the coalition has made great strides in working to improve the culture of opioid 

prescribing and misuse in the county, there is still much to look forward to. In the coming 

months, SafeRx Santa Cruz County plans to pilot the prescribing guidelines at a local community 

clinic, develop and explore resources for the management of opioid failure, increase community 

distribution and training of Naloxone, support the development of policies and procedures for 

access to medication-assisted treatment in primary care, and improve communication between 

patients, providers, and the wider community.  
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